
BARE HILL POND WATERSHED MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
MINUTES OF MEETING 

27 OCTOBER 2016 
 
Chairman Bruce Leicher called the meeting to order at 7:40pm in Town Hall 
 
Members Present:​ Bruce Leicher, Peter von Loesecke, Megan Glew, Brian McClain 
 
Others Present:  ​Tom Filipo (Board of Health) 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
$161 for National Grid, $123 for Graphic Supply (mailing for draw down notice) 
 
Draw Down 
Mr. Leicher received the drought notice and contacted State DEP for advice regarding the draw 
down on the pond.  The Conservation Commission contacted the Pond Committee regarding 
the draught and Liz Allard mentioned that an abutter on the pond is requesting that the 
Conservation Commission deny approval of the draw down (even though the Commission 
approved it in September 2016).  Ms. Glew attended the Conservation Commission meeting on 
20 October 2016 to listen to the complaint from the resident and responded that the Pond 
Committee was waiting to hear from the State before making a decision on the draw down.  The 
topic will be included at the next Conservation Commission meeting on 03 November 2016. 
The email message from the State stated that the draught is not a reason to discontinue with 
the draw down.  Risk of not proceeding concerns the State too due to the potential for an 
increase in invasive species and phosphorus levels.  
 
A motion to continue with the draw down on the pond was approved by the Pond Committee. 
 
ZBA 23 Peninsula Drive  
An appropriate stormwater controls letter will be sent from the Pond Committee.  
 
Committee Membership 
A motion that the alternates who have been appointed to the committee are able to vote was 
approved by the Pond Committee. 
 
The meeting was adjourned by proper motion at 8:45pm. 
______________________________________________________________________ 
Megan A.Glew 
Secretary 
 
Documents Reviewed at Meeting: 

1. Meeting Agenda 
2. Treasurer’s Report 


